
CITY OF MILWAUKIE 
DESIGN AND LANDMARKS COMMITTEE 

NOTES 
(virtual meeting via Zoom) 

Monday, June 1, 2020 
6:30 PM 

 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PARTICIPATING STAFF PARTICIPATING 
Cynthia Schuster, Chair  Brett Kelver, Associate Planner (staff liaison) 
Brett Laurila, Vice Chair Denny Egner, Planning Director 
Mary Neustadter Leila Aman, Community Development Director 
Tracy Orvis  
Evan Smiley OTHERS PARTICIPATING 
 Elizabeth Decker, JET Planning 
MEMBERS ABSENT Adam Khosroabadi 
None  

1.0  Call to Order – Procedural Matters 

Chair Cynthia Schuster called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  

2.0  Design and Landmarks Committee Notes  
 2.1 March 2, 2020 

Chair Schuster called for any revisions to the March meeting notes; there were none, and the 
notes were approved unanimously. 

3.0  Information Items 

Planning Director Denny Egner noted two upcoming public hearings with the City Council on 
the proposed Comprehensive Plan update, on June 2 and June 9. Testimony on the draft plan 
will be taken both nights.  

4.0  Audience Participation 

Adam Khosroabadi introduced himself as a community member who was interested in learning 
more about what was going on with various City boards and committees. He sat in (virtually) on 
last week’s Planning Commission meeting and was curious to observe the group’s discussion 
tonight and learn more about its work. 

5.0  Public Meetings – None 

6.0 Worksession Items 

6.1 Downtown design review process (continued) 
Staff People: Brett Kelver, Denny Egner, Elizabeth Decker 

Associate Planner Brett Kelver reopened the worksession by explaining that the staff team 
was not quite ready with a complete package of the latest version of the proposed amendments, 
but said they were close. Given that the COVID-19 pandemic had forced a break in the regular 
meeting schedule, they wanted to re-engage the group to set the stage for the next special 
meeting on June 15. He walked through a brief PowerPoint presentation to remind everyone of 
the context and intent of this project to amend the City’s downtown design review process. He 
described the key project goal as developing a complete and correlated set of standards and 




